
The Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India vide its letter 

D.O.No.18-7/2013-U1A dated 10th June 2016, has instructed the University Grants 

Commission that from the financial year 2016-2017 onwards the Aadhaar has been 

mandatory for disbursement of all Government subsidies/ Scholarships/ Fellowships 

which are to be disbursed directly into the beneficiaries' account. In case some of 

the beneficiaries do not have Aadhaar Cards they may be instructed to get themselves 

enrolled immediately in the Regional Offices of Unique Identification Authority of 

India (UIDAI), Govt.of India for obtaining the same. 


